
WAC 132R-04-047  Freedom of association and organization.  Stu-
dents bring to the campus a variety of previously acquired interests 
and develop many new interests as members of the college community. 
They are free to organize and join associations to promote any legal 
purpose, whether it be religious, political, educational, recreational 
or social.

Student organizations must be granted a charter by the college 
student government before they may be officially recognized. Prior to 
becoming chartered, a student organization must submit to the student 
government a statement of purpose, criteria for membership, a state-
ment of operating rules or procedures, and the name of a college em-
ployee who has agreed to serve as an advisor. All student organiza-
tions must also submit to the student government a list of officers 
and keep that list updated when changes occur.

In order to qualify for issuance of a charter, a student organi-
zation must be open to all students without respect to race, sex, 
creed, national origin, or religion. Membership in all student organi-
zations shall be open to any member of the college community who is 
willing to subscribe to the stated aims of the student organization. 
Affiliation with a noncampus organization shall not be grounds for de-
nial of charter, provided that other conditions for charter issuance 
have been met.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 28B.50.140. WSR 17-22-054, § 132R-04-047, 
filed 10/25/17, effective 11/25/17. Statutory Authority: RCW 
28B.50.140 and chapter 34.05 RCW. WSR 03-15-063, § 132R-04-047, filed 
7/14/03, effective 8/14/03.]
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